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A Note on Using E8a Emulator Software

Please take note of the following problem in using E8a Emulator Software:

With running the self-check program E8aSCP.exe on Windows Vista(R)

1. Products and Versions Concerned
   The commercial (CD) products and the full-package editions of the 
   update programs of E8a Emulator Software V.1.00 Release 00 through 
   V.1.03 Release 01 are concerned. 
(The debugger-package editions of the update programs are excluded.)

2. Description
   When the self-check program for the E8a emulator (E8aSCP.exe) 
   included in the products concerned is invoked on Windows Vista(R), 
   the following error message may be displayed:
        "Failed to update the system registry. 
          Please try using REGEDIT."

3. Workarounds
   You can neglect the error message. If you neglect it, you can continue 
   your tasks with no problems.
   You can also avoid this problem by using the following way:
     - Execute the self-check program on Windows Vista(R) selecting the 
       Run as administrator.
         If you do so once, the error message will not be displayed when 
         you invoke the self-check program by double-clicking the icon of 
         it.

4. Schedule of Fixing the Problem
   This problem has already been fixed in the "self-check program for 
   the E8a emulator" V.1.00.02. Download this problem-fixed program from:
        http://www.renesas.com/e8a_download
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